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CHARTER TOWNSHIP  

OF OAKLAND  
 

 

 

Important Township Information Inside Including: 

 
MILL RACE CLEANUP 

2012 PRIMARY ELECTION 

NO HAZ 

DOWN ON THE FARM 

WEEKLY CLEAN! 

 

Visit us at www.OaklandTownship.org 



Township offices will be closed 

Monday, September 3rd in observance of Labor Day 

Township Officials  
 

Joan Fogler, Supervisor 

Judy Workings, Clerk  

Sharon L. Creps, Treasurer 

Marc H. Edwards, Trustee 

Kathrine Thomas, Trustee 

Mike Bailey, Trustee 

Sharon McKay, Trustee 
 

James Creech, Township Manager 

MEETING SCHEDULES 
 

The following are currently meeting at 7:00 pm at the Township Hall: 
 
 Board of Trustees 2nd (and 4th if needed) Tuesdays 
 Planning Commission 1st Tuesday 
 Zoning Board of Appeals 3rd Tuesday 
 Library Board Quarterly on Thursdays 
 
These Commissions currently meet at 7:00 pm at the Paint Creek Cider Mill: 
 
 Parks and Recreation Commission 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
 Historic District Commission 3rd Wednesday 
 
For specific dates please visit our website at www.oaklandtownship.org 

SUPPORT LOCAL BY SHOPPING LOCAL 
Next time you leave your house to shop, keep in mind that we have 

many local businesses to fill your needs from hair salons to restau-

rants, and tree farms to doctors. Help support local business by 

shopping local! 



IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 

§ Animal Control: (248) 391-4102 (dogs & cats) 

§ Clerk/Register of Deeds, Oakland County: 
(248) 858-0581 or toll free (888) 350-0900 
 (legal records, marriage licenses, birth records, deeds) 

§ Oakland County Water Resource Commission: (248) 858-0958 
 (water, sewer bills, maintains county drains and community wells) 

§ Equalization Department: (248) 858-0740 
 (assessor, property information) 

§ Heath Department of Oakland County: (248) 858-1280 

§ Historic District Commission: (248) 608-6807 

§ MSU ExtensionðOakland County: (248) 858-0880  
 (nutrition, gypsy moth, 4-H) 

§ Paint Creek Trailways Commission: (248) 651-9260 

§ Parks & Recreation: (248) 651-7810 

§ Post Office: Rochester (248) 601-1024 

§ Road Commission of Oakland County: (877) 858-4804 (citizen services) 

§ Rochester Hills Public Library: (248) 656-2900 

§ Sheriff, Oakland County: 9-1-1 (Emergencies Only) 
 Please direct all other calls to dispatch at (248) 858-4950  

§ State Senator: Jim Marleau (517) 373-2417 

§ State Representative: Tom McMillian (866) 969-0450 

§ Township Hall: (248) 651-4440 

§ U.S. Representative: Gary Peters (248) 273-4227 

§ U.S. Senators: Carl Levin (586) 573-9145 
Debbie Stabenow (313) 961-4330 

Rochester Hills Public Library 

Bookmobile Schedule 
 

The Bookmobile is in Oakland Township at the following places and times: 
 

SATURDAYS 
 

Country Creek Commons at Silver Bell & Adams  10:00 ï 11:00 a.m. 

Delta Kelly Elementary School at Adams & Gunn  11:30 ï 12:30 p.m. 

Woodlands Mobile Home Estates off 32 Mile Rd.  1:30 ï 2:30 p.m. 

Rochester First Assembly of God at Rochester & Snell Rd. 3:00 ï 4:00 p.m. 

 

MONDAYS 
 

S & M Market at Rochester & 32 Mile Rd.   5:15 ï 6:15 p.m. 

Paint Creek Cider Mill at Orion Road & Collins   7:15 ï 8:15 p.m. 

 

Rochester Hills Public Library Telephone Number: (248) 656-2900 



Manager Notes 
 

Bond Redemption 

The Township will be calling and paying off the outstanding Series 2001 Older 

Persons Commission debt this fall.  Expunging this debt will save Oakland Town-

ship residents $371,000 in interest expense and 

$1,575,000 in principal payments.  With this early debt 

repayment, Oakland Township residents will realize a 0.2 

mil (2/10 of one mil) decrease on their December tax bill 

starting in 2012.  During these recent times, many other 

municipalities have had to ask for tax increases to fund 

operations.  Due to the prudent financial stewardship of Township funds by ad-

ministration and the Township Board, the citizens of Oakland Township will actu-

ally see a decrease in their tax millage rate. 

 

AAA Bond Rating 

Late in 2011 Standard and Poors performed an examination and re-evaluation of 

the Townshipôs audited financial statements, budgets and remaining outstanding 

debt, and has reaffirmed Oakland Townshipôs AAA Bond rating for the next two 

years.  This bond rating was upgraded to AAA originally in 2008 with the issuance 

of bonds for Parks and Recreation projects.  At that time, Oakland Township was 

one of only a handful of municipalities, and the only Township in the State of 

Michigan, with that high rating.  AAA is the highest possible bond rating. 

 

Stabilization of Property Values 
As many other communitiesô property values continue to slide, property values in 

Oakland Township have stabilized and appear to be on the upswing.  Oakland 

Township was one of only a dozen or so municipalities in the State that experi-

enced an increase in overall property values.  Oakland Township had a 1% in-

crease in total property value in 2011 and had 53 new home building permits.  

Since the third quarter of 2011, new home building has been increasing.  New 

home permits in Oakland Township are on a pace to reach over 100 in the 2012 

calendar year. 

 

Trails and Pathways 
The Township has applied for grants through the Michigan Natural Resources 

Trust Fund (MNRTF) and funding from the Traffic Enhancement Program through 

the Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficient Act to construct the Adams Road 

Corridor Safety Path Project in Oakland Township. These grant funds have been 

specifically allocated for these purposes.  Please see the Township website and for 

details on the project. 

 

Paint Creek Trailway Connection 
The Township has also applied for funding through the MNRTF for various Paint 



Creek Trailway improvements in the Goodison area.  These improvements are de-

lineated in the Goodison Plan and other Master Plans for a pedestrian bridge across 

the Paint Creek to the Paint Creek Cider Mill Building.  Two exterior bathrooms 

are proposed to be constructed at that building as well as a drinking fountain.  Fur-

ther information is also available on the Townshipôs website at 

www.oaklandtownship.org. 

 

Goodison Plan 

The Committee is reaching the final stages of the generation of the draft plan.  

Public input has taken place throughout, and an open house was held June 3rd.  

Information on the draft plan can be seen at www.oaklandtownship.org. 

 

Blossom Ridge Senior Housing Development 

This 238 unit senior housing development is proposed to be located at the north-

west corner of Dutton and Adams Road. At press time this was scheduled for sec-

ond reading and adoption by the Oakland Township Board for rezoning. This pro-

ject was recommended for approval by the Township Planning Commission.  The 

Oakland Township master land use plan cites this location as a prospective use for 

senior housing. 

 

DWSD 

At this point, The Detroit Water and Sewerage Department has re-

moved the North Oakland Transmission System water project from 

their master plan.  Oakland Township administration has been 

meeting with representatives of DWSD and Oakland County to 

determine alternatives that could address regional water concerns.  

For those customers who have public sanitary sewer service, Detroit sewer rates 

will increase due to mandated improvements that are taking place related to the 

Oakland-Macomb sewer interceptor project, as well as DWSD cost increases.  De-

tails can be found on the Oakland County Water Resources Commission and 

DWSD websites. 

 

Recycling Program 

¶ It has been found that an average of 45 Oakland Township 

households use the centralized Township recycling program 

at the Township Hall. 

¶ Recycling program at the Hall costs $1,600 per event. 

¶ Curbside recycling is available through 5 of our 6 licensed 

waste haulers in the Township. For those who do not have curbside recycling, 

residents can take their recyclables to the Eagle Valley landfill on Silver Bell 

Road west of M-24 for no cost. 
 

Due to these facts, the Township Board is evaluating whether or not to continue 

this centralized program at the Township Hall.  The Township will be taking addi-

tional input via a survey towards an ultimate decision.  Please check the Town-

shipôs website for more information. 

http://www.oaklandtownship.org
http://www.oaklandtownship.org


MILL RACE CLEANUP  
 
Smoke from the many burn piles could be 
seen by passerby's on Orion Road during 
the months of April and May as residents 
came forward to help clean out a section of 
the Mill Race by Gallagher Road. Proud 
homeowners along the opposite end of the 
Mill Race keep their frontage maintained to 
highlight this historical site. 

 
Oakland Township Trustee Sharon McKay organized the event for the Mill 
Race to be cleaned before the water is returned. Currently, Wade Trim, a 
planning consultant hired by the township, is conducting a study to determine 
how this is going to develop. 
 
Oakland Township Parks & Recreation provided 
staff for the big job of cutting the numerous dead 
trees and large branches that laid on the bottom 
of the Mill Race for several years. This was a 
tremendous help for the volunteers; reducing 
their heavy labor and chain saw use. The job 
took a total of three Saturdays with the help of 
about 27 citizens, including representatives from 
Oakland Townshipôs Parks and Recreation Com-
mission, the Historical Society, the Historic Dis-
trict Commission, and the Board of Trustees. The 
work was back breaking and tedious, but by the 

end of each Saturday, seeing the results of 
their work, they knew the temporary pain of a 
sore back was worth all the work. 
 
On the last day of the final sweep, the clean 
up crew relaxed on the banks of the Mill Race 
and enjoyed a pot luck meal provided by the 
volunteers. ñIt is beautiful,ò said Trustee, 
Sharon McKay, ñto think back of what it was 
like when we started, and to see it now.ò 

 
Special Recognition to: 
Greg & Jan Olson, Tom & Mary Asmus, Barb 
Barber, Robin Buxar, Mike Bailey, Bob Sirna, 
Mike & Shane Kelly, Colleen Barkham, Terry 
Gonser, Janine Saputo, Jean Langlois, Or-
ville Brown, Diane Bennett, Dave & Diane 
Borrush, Dennis Murray, Judy Spitz, Alan 
and Diane Praet, Bill Kroger, Sharon McKay, 
and the generosity of all of our volunteers. 


